




Ontario-Montclair School District

OMSD updated and posted to the web site its safe in-person instruction and 
continutity of services plan on April 28, 2021. The link to the plan is: 
https://www.omsd.net/cms/lib/CA02204858/Centricity/Domain/4/RTS%20-%20U
pdated%20for%20Public%20042821.pdf



As described in OMSD's "School Reopening & Safety Plan" (SRSP) the District
incorporated and aligned its guidance with the California Department of Public
Health school opening guidance dated March 20, 2021, and the Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention school opening guidance dated March 19,
2021. A safe working environment for all students, employees, and visitors has
always been of the highest priority established by the Board of Trustees. Given
the current environment, this priority is clear and it is the responsibility of
everyone to ensure the safest conditions possible. OMSD's SRSP addresses
multiple safety items, including physical distancing, face coverings,
ingress/egress, personal protective equipment, cleaning/disinfecting, and
ventilation, among other things.

OMSD has established a robust Online Academy School Independent Study
(OASIS) program, which is a long term independent study program. OMSD can
also utilize the short term independent study option for students that are
required to isolate or quarantine. The independent study program is available to
all OMSD students. Additional support will also be provided for students with
IEPs. Each elementary and middle school has an intervention teacher who will
lead the effort in identifying learning gaps designing and implementing effective
Tier II interventions in English Language Arts and Math, with a focus on early
literacy. In addition, each school has an Outreach Consultant (ORC) who will
manage and monitor all site level Health/SEL/Mental Health student supports.
The ORC will be a resource to families, coordinate the Student Success Team
process, provide resources/referrals for basic needs., etc.
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OMSD has implemented robust efforts since the spring school closures as a
result of COVID-19 in addition to the development of the 2020-2021 LCP, the
2021-2024 LCAP and 2021-2026 Five Year Action Plan. Outreach has been
conducted to inform and elicit feedback from stakeholders, which included
Parent/Community, Teacher/Staff, Bargaining Units, Students, and
Administrators. Beginning in May, 2020, over 100 staff members and parents
formed six Return to School Task Groups which comprised the larger Return to
School Work Group. The task groups, representing District and school site staff
and parents, focused on immediate student academic and social-emotional
needs as a result of the pandemic. Throughout the year, additional input from
stakeholders was considered in prioritizing the needs of our programs and
services for students, in light of the impact of COVID-19 to academic and
social-emotional learning. The specific strategies suggested by each group
were embedded into our Acceleration of Learning and Safe Return to School
Efforts. On July 1, 2021, the District held a public hearing regarding the
ESSER III Plan documents.

https://www.omsd.net/cms/lib/CA02204858/Centricity/Domain/4/RTS%20
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